

MEETING OF THE STUDENT COUNCIL Thursday 15th November 2018

- PRESENT:** **Number: 25**
 As detailed below.
- MINUTES:** K Macintyre (KM)
- APOLOGIES:** RH, TEA
- ABSENT:** AL, IT, AAs, BG, AA, DJB, SA, SH
-

Council commenced at 18h05.

1. **Declarations of Conflict of Interest**
 None declared.

2. **Approval of the Minutes from the meeting held on 11th October 2018**
 Accepted as read.

 Votes For: 25 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0

 Vote Result: Proposal carried forward unanimously.

3. **Matters arising from the minutes not elsewhere on the Agenda**
 None raised.

4. **Apologies Received**
 RH (Ed Comm), TEA (Socs Comm)

5. **Motions:**
 None received for today's Agenda.

- A. **Discussion Points**

1. **Fire Doors – SA (Ed Comm)**

Proposed by SA. Seconded by: SD

There are still issues with accessibility through fire doors in the Learning Hub and Senate as these are very heavy and not easily accessible for wheelchair users or those who lack strength. Alongside this is the questions of fire doors being left open when there is no emergency, raising security concerns.

The President replied that this has been raised with several university committees who are speaking to the building contractors. The building contractors have said they would come and have a look and the university is waiting for the contractors to respond. They are aware that changes need to be made.

LGBTQ Officer mentioned that even push buttons would help but Ed Comm replied it is not just the initial access that is the issue, there are also issue beyond the barriers that are currently being resolved by people having to open doors for those unable to that for themselves.

2. Returning Officer for Elections – RGK (President)

Proposed by RGK. Seconded by: RB

The President explained the necessity for having Returning and Deputy Returning officers as being the means by which any complaints during elections are handled. It was proposed for the main elections that the Returning officer be NUS and the Deputy Returning officer be the Membership Services Manager.

For the by-elections for sports, clubs and societies and volunteering projects, the Returning officer would be the Membership Services Officer and the Deputy Returning Officer would be the Policy and Democracy Manager. The discussion was moved to vote.

Votes For: 25

Votes Against: 0

Abstentions: 0

Vote Result: Proposal carried forward unanimously.

3. Fireworks – JV (Mature Students' Officer)

Proposed by JV. Seconded by:

The Mature Students Officer introduced his discussion point as being the issue that the Students' Union had not done anything for Fireworks was wondering if a policy could be set down for the Students' Union to do Fireworks displays or direct people to where displays are being held. The Officer said it was about the Students' Union taking a stance on the matter.

The President replied that such displays would have taken place in the past when the university was still at Park Campus but now that everything has moved into town there is not enough space; in addition, the idea doesn't fit well with the charitable objectives of the Students' Union. The President recommended advising students to look elsewhere for properly managed, professional fireworks displays.

The LGBTQ Officer concurred saying they didn't feel it was an educational objective. The Mature Students Officer went on to say that recently people had been hurt on campus because they didn't know how to handle fireworks. An AU Rep put that it was a duty of care, not just to provide education but also to consider welfare and other experiences for students.

The Mature Students Officer went on further to add that they felt the recent fireworks incident could have been avoided if the students had been given guidance on the use of fireworks but no recommendations or statements had been offered. They went on to say that as an open campus, students are a large target audience and their welfare is important; students should be counselled on how to use fireworks and reduce their fear of them to reduce the likelihood of incidents.

Education Committee felt it would not be best use of Students' Union resources to provide such training and that there would always be some students who would mess around.

The VP Union Development raised the issue of reputational risk and felt that the Students' Union should not be pushed to take a stance on the matter. The Mature Students Officer said they acknowledged liability issues and agreed there would also be exceptions to the rule.

The LGBTQ Officer then stated that if the Students' Union was already finding difficulties funding current activities then asking for funding for fireworks was not appropriate.

Given that opportunities for Fireworks Displays had already passed, the Chair moved to close the discussion.

4. Vice President BME Role - RGK (President)

Proposed by RGK. Seconded by: GL.

The President introduced this discussion point by saying there is a huge demographic of students and huge difficulties in getting them to engage with the Students' Union – issues such as the BME attainment gap, employability, retention, finance etc. There is a lack of role models in that demographic and students don't resonate with the Students' Union. During elections it is difficult to get diversity in the nominees and issues in filling the part time BME Officer's role. The President asked Councillors what they thought and felt about the problem.

Societies Committee felt that the role should fit under the Welfare Sabbatical. The Students' Union does well at putting on events for BME but didn't think the student population had the appetite for a BME Sabbatical. They felt that paying someone to do the role was not appropriate.

VP Education explained the reasoning behind proposing a Sabbatical officer is that the issue that BE issues are really big and so diverse and as such would not sit with the Welfare Sabbatical very well. They felt that everyone has the same right to education, why not a Sabbatical Officer?

The LGBTQ Officer said there were many other opportunities to have other full-time roles. The Mature Students Officer suggested splitting, having part time roles being overseen by a full time Sabbatical.

The Societies Officer suggested that BME is not a term used by many outside the education sphere. They suggested that having a BME Sabbatical would change perception both inside and outside the university and what it stands for. It could be seen as a powerful role with a much better say as to what goes on and also draw more funding for issues that matter.

The LGBTQ Officer countered, saying that most of the Officers only have part-time roles but actually do the work of full time roles already.

The Chair moved to end the discussion by asking Councillors to continue any further discussion under the proposed Bye-Law and Constitutional amendments.

B. Bye-Law Amendments

B(i) Student Council

The LGBTQ Officer asked if this proposal was valid without a seconder?

SD Moved to second the proposal.

The Chair reminded Councillors that proposals need to be both proposed and seconded prior to being tabled at Council.

Proposed by JV. Seconded by: SD

Summary:

The Mature Students Officer put forward the proposal that whilst the Association has a large number of student members, there are only four seats on the Committee. This was a proposal to introduce more roles to spread the responsibilities of the Association. The proposal was to add four additional roles which would spread the workload and allow representatives to attend Council.

VP Education expressed concern about actually getting together a committee for the Association and was in favour of protecting the current roles rather than increasing the size of the committee.

The Mature Students Officer countered, saying that the increased number of roles would build in options.

Questions:

No questions were asked.

Votes For: 18

Votes Against: 1

Abstentions: 6

Vote Result: Proposal carried forward.

B(ii) Vice President BME Role

Proposed by RGK. Seconded by: GL.

Discussion continued from the discussion point earlier. The President expressed their understanding that the benefits of having such a Sabbatical outweighed the negatives. Councillors were asked if they believed this was right for the Students' Union as the decision would need to be presented to the Board of Trustees for approval and then to the university Board of Governors. The President felt strongly that this particular group of students needs a voice.

The Mature Students Officer asked how the part time BME role would work with the full time Sabbatical role; would the focus need to change between the two?

The Presidents asked Councillors if they thought perhaps the Executive Committee roles should be split into separate support roles under the BME Sabbatical. The

LGBTQ Officer concurred; an attempt should be made to split the BME role between the Exec first.

The President re-iterated that this group of students desperately needs a voice and it is extremely important to find someone who will commit to it on a full time basis as a Sabbatical. The issues to be dealt with are so large and diverse. In addition, the President felt that this meeting was the last opportunity to get this change done this year before the main elections and was therefore a matter of urgency.

VP Education advised that having such a role as a full time Sabbatical would show students and the university that the Students' Union is serious about BME issues.

Societies Committee still felt that the role should be broken down between the Executive Officers and sit under the Welfare Sabbatical. VP Education countered saying that that may be possible in the forthcoming year. The LGBTQ Officer felt that if a decision wasn't made then the same issues would occur next year, such as having a white person run Black History Month and so on.

The Mature Students' Officer believes that power changes would affect part-time officers and asked how Councillors would get around that.

VP Education asked Councillors as students if they felt underplayed. It was stressed that it needs to be a mutual relationship and VP Welfare was in an unenviable position and some safeguarding under the BME part time role would assist with that.

The President then summarised by asking Councillors, if they were serious about tackling BME issues, to support this proposal.

The Chair then moved to vote.

Questions:
No questions were asked.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 1 Abstentions: 1

Vote Result: Proposal carried forward.

B(iiia) Constitutional Amendments for VP BME

Proposed by RGK. Seconded by: GL.

Discussion as above.

Questions:
No questions were asked.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 2

Vote Result: Proposal carried forward.

C. Policy Proposals

None submitted.

D. Officer Mandates

1. **President mandate** – Security - Samuel Arnold (Ed Comm)

Ed Committee felt that Security on campus is an issue and there have been incidents in the townhouses, issues of theft, and they wish to mandate the President to look into the matter.

There are issues with the way people access buildings, people just walking in straight after others through doors and barriers. There was also an incident where someone claiming he was a maintenance engineer accessed the building and stole a TV. The Police excused him saying he was a drug addict. He got through the security barrier at the end of the street and got into an all-girls flat, going through the whole house. Once a person has access to the building through a slow-closing door, they then can go to every floor. There are some instances where there are physical locks on the doors but because these require actual locking, they are just left unlocked adding further security risks.

1. Procedural Motion

At this point a procedural motion was submitted to pause the meeting for a 5-minute comfort break.

Having obtained prior permission from the Chair, the Entertainments Officer left the meeting.

The meeting re-convened.

The Mature Students' Officer requested that the mandate be made more specific. The LGBTQ stated that everything required was in the mandate submitted in the Council Papers. The President informed Councillors that he had met with local residents to have a chat about concerns they have regarding the open campus.

The Chair moved to vote.

Votes For: 24 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: In Absentia: 1

Vote Result: Mandate carried.

2. **VP Union Development mandate** – Art Shop - Samuel Arnold (Ed Comm)

Education Committee brought issues raised by the Arts and Tech students that most of the creative subjects are held at Waterside and the Art Shop that supplies their materials is at Avenue. They understand that they can place orders but the issues are that there is nowhere for their orders to be delivered to, meaning that students have to carry large or bulky items either on foot or on the buses. Materials need to be delivered and then received somewhere.

Music students are also experiencing similar issues. Education Committee are mandating VP Union Development to find a space, possibly the coffee shop that is shutting down in the Creative Commons to either have materials for sale or where deliveries can be accepted into, and stored securely.

The President mentioned that in the original plans for Waterside, space had been set aside but when the space was reviewed, it was deemed too small. The idea was for deliveries to be requested and delivered on the same day. The President acknowledged that one of the Students' Union plans had been to assist purchasing through the Students' Union Website but issues with the university need to be resolved first before this can happen.

Education Committee pointed out that the Students Union is losing money by not being able to facilitate art supplies.

The Chair moved to vote.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 1 In Absentia: 1

Vote Result: Mandate carried.

3. **VP Welfare mandate** – Sanitary Bins - Samuel Arnold (Ed Comm)

Education Committee raised the issue that although most of the toilets on campus or no-gender specific, sanitary bins are not placed in all of them meaning students often have to queue for a toilet that does have the facility. The knock-on effect is that often, items for disposal are just dropped on the floor causing hygiene issues and if not dropped on the floor, they are flushed down causing serious blockages.

The Chair moved to vote.

Votes For: 24 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: In Absentia: 1

Vote Result: Mandate carried.

4. **Welfare mandate** – Water fountains - Samuel Arnold (Ed Comm)

Although this item was raised at the last Council meeting as well as at Education Committee meeting and Advocates meetings; nothing appears to have been done to sort out the problem of empty water bottles at the fountains or fountains not working or still being commissioned.

The Chair moved to vote.

Votes For: 24 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: In Absentia: 1

Vote Result: Mandate carried.

Updates and Votes Required from last Council (11th October)

Procedural Motion 12 to Mandate VP-Union Development to increase the frequency of the number 20 bus and to have double decker busses on the route to increase capacity.

VP-Union Development met with Uno and discussed the situation regarding the frequency of buses from Avenue to Waterside

Currently, No.20 is a free service that is the only bus that travels directly past Avenue every 30 minutes. Uno were asked if they could increase frequency of buses at peak times and run double deckers on this route to accommodate the students. Uno advised it would affect the business financially by increasing the amount of buses.

Uno have however, agreed they are keen to work towards a solution for this and will explore options of taking a bus off a less busy route to accommodate the No. 20 bus route. Uno further advised that there is also a 19 which stops on Barrack Road which runs every 12 minutes but is a charge of 50p for students, in addition to the No. 18 which also stops outside the Picturedrome for a 50p charge and runs every 12 minutes.

Looking forward, Uno advised bus routes will be updated to stop at east park halls as of January 2019 and with the university, will look to use special student cards for next academic year for students who are travelling from Avenue to Waterside in hope that it will stop the high volume of people just using the service because it is free. Uno are also considering having real time updates at the stops.

Education Committee mentioned that for some of the Art students the No.20 bus was the only option when carrying large of bulky art materials because it stops right outside Avenue.

VP Union Development confirmed he was being asked to find out what numbers are required for Uno to be able to put on extra buses what buses (double decker) and at what price.

The Chair moved to vote for this item to remain as ongoing until the next Council meeting.

Votes For: 24

Votes Against: 0

Abstentions:

In Absentia: 1

Vote Result: Mandate carried forward.

Having obtained prior permission from the Chair, AR (FAST) left the meeting.

Procedural Motion 12 was submitted by LMM to mandate the Chairs of Committees and the Sabbatical Officers to assist with the promotion of Remembrance Day and Poppy Appeal Collections.

The President and members of Students' Union staff attended a Ceremony of Remembrance where a wreath was laid to remember the fallen.

The Chair move to vote to complete this mandate.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Mandate complete.

6. Trustee's Report

None submitted as Trustees have not met since last Council meeting.

7. Finance Report

As submitted by the President for months April to September.

Highlights:

Differences in the accounts from last year show the change from one entity to 2 including the Platform.

The President showed willingness to discuss the report but said the accounts would be published on the website in due course.

Last year showed an exceedingly poor commercial performance which led to the reasoning behind the split between charitable and commercial services which will help the Students' Union have a sustainable financial model going forward. The charitable arm made a small surplus over the financial year.

The Mature Students' Officer pointed out that he felt the July accounts were all over the place in terms of commercial non-pay. The President explained that due to underspends resulting from changes in the Finance Department some costs were mitigated and the President did acknowledge that the spend could have been better attributed.

The Mature Students' Officer also raised issue with an amount of £10 under June in the Exec budget and asked the President to explain. The President replied that he would follow up for the next Council meeting but should the Mature Students Officer wish to find out he would be encouraged to contact the Finance Manager directly.

Questions:

No questions were asked.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

8. Green Impact Report

None submitted.

The Chair asked Council to note the bye-law states Council need 3 reports submitting as a minimum, and there are 4 Council meetings left. Specifically need: 'once to submit the plan, once to submit an interim report and once to submit the final report'.

9. Officer Reports

The Chair noted that once again, a number of Officer reports had not been submitted in advance or on time for this meeting. If a report is not going to be submitted or is submitted late for any reason, this needs to be communicated to the Chair, in advance. Any future non- or late submission may receive a sanction.

9(a) **President** – Raf Garcia-Krailing

Key Items:

Over the last month, there have been significant teething problems within both the university and the students' Union. The Sabbatical officers have been working hard with the university to address these issues and find resolutions to enable the student experience to prosper.

The majority time spent since last Council has been taken up by NSUSL issues and getting the ball rolling with marketing both at the Students' Union and the Platform.

The Students' Union marketing agency (MOBAS) are having their first meeting with the Students' Union staff team on the 9th of November meaning that they can take our marketing forward and alleviate a significant amount of pressure on the Sabbatical officers, as they have been picking up communications since the start of term.

Furthermore, in the last few weeks, there has been a deterioration in the relationships with students and the general public, which has been exacerbated by some inappropriate behaviour. The President is attending a forum for local residents on the 8th of November to explain that the negative behaviour has been conducted by a tiny proportion of our student population and the majority of our students want to contribute positively to the community.

Questions:

There were no questions.

Votes For: 23

Votes Against: 0

Abstentions: 0

In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

9(b) **VP Union Development** – Ryan Bradshaw

Key Items:

Launch of SU Talks

80 Students attended the Matthew Burton event. A lot of positive feedback received.

Currently working on a plan for Re-freshers but on a smaller scale than has been done before for both charitable services and the Platform.

Have been working the Sports Co-Ordinator looking at facilities in Towcester, seeing what they have to offer. It's not too far away and there are developmental plans for a partnership with them.

Questions:

The Mature Students' Officer asked if Officers were going to, once again, be forced to attend a Freshers / Re-Freshers event. VP Union Development replied that a mini-Union Day was being considered to take place perhaps in the Learning Hub and although support from clubs and societies would be encouraged no-one would be 'forced' to participate – there would not be any fines.

There were no further questions.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

9(c) **VP Education** – Gemma Lovegrove

Key Items:

Currently working on gaps in representation, particularly post grad and placement issues and encouraging student advocates to nominate themselves.

CAN-Do project – this is people who provide training to lecturers and stand-in tutors – looking at groups and finding ways to support students there.

Working on getting students facing difficulties enrolled to return. Academic misconduct appeals dealt with from last term now and those that were successful have enrolled and are commencing their studies.

No questions.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

9(d) **VP Welfare** – Shangyin Ji

Key Items:

The majority of the VP Welfare's work since last Council has been focusing on the student mental health and quality of university life. Due to the fact that this is a new role that should be predominately student facing, the VP Welfare has been available to listen to and resolve student issues.

Relationship building with the wider community has been taking place including with charities and in particular, Northampton Borough Council. The aim is to increase more cooperation and create an increased welfare provision for students.

Finally, since the recent, serious incident on campus, a lot of complaints have been received from students living in Halls regarding accommodation safety. A meeting has been booked with the Head of Security to discuss this problem in order to generate increased safety for students on campus.

Increased focus on Mental Health and Wellbeing including Mental Health Day, Wellbeing Wednesdays and Wellbeing Working Groups.

No questions.

Votes For: 23

Votes Against: 0

Abstentions: 0

In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

8(e) **Sports Officer** – Alex Lopez

Report Submitted Late – verbal update by SU President

Key Items:

Has managed to sort most issues regarding kit and equipment.

Had posted contact details all over social media ensuring the Sports Officer is able to respond to issues quickly.

Wheelchair sports – still waiting to hear back regarding sponsorship.

Questions.

Mature Students' Officer questioned why nothing had been included for the current month. The President offered that perhaps the Sports Officer was reflecting on future events

No further questions.

Votes For: 22 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 1 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Report accepted.

8(f) **Mature Students' Officer** – Jonathon Vobe

Key Items:

There are no longer any committee members on the Mature Students' Association so the Mature Students' Officer has been trying to get it back up and running.

Student Executive Committee has not met but a request for funding for First Aid courses will be forthcoming.

Questions:

There were no questions.

Votes For: 21 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 4

Vote Result: Report accepted.

- 8(g) **Societies Officer** – Jessica Burnside
None Submitted - verbal update

Looked into course based societies. She is researching about why course based societies are starting up and why they are popular and increasing. Also looked at the process for starting up new groups.

Planning to attend Education Committee, talk to advocates, finding out which faculties have the most and finding out what is lacking.

Planning on working with different Officers, VP Union Development to come up with something like an equalities act where people accept all aspects of the Students' Union.

Questions:
There were no questions.

No vote taken as no report submitted.

- 8(h) **Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer (LGBTQ) Students' Officer** – Jack Hill
None Submitted – verbal update

Working on writing a policy for sports and societies on accessibility, talking with NUS to look over the proposal.

Questions:
There were no questions.

No vote taken as no report submitted.

- 8(i) **Disabled Students' Officer** – James Morrell
None Submitted

- 8(j) **Entertainments Officer** – Chris Watkins
Report received late.

- 8(k) **International Students' Officer** – Imane Tiahi
None Submitted

- 8(l) **Changemaker Officer** – Amanda Ash
None submitted

- 8(m) **Black and Minority Ethnic (BME) Students' Officer** – vacant role

- 8(n) **Ethics and Environment Officer** – vacant role

- 8(o) **Postgraduate Students' Officer** – vacant role

- 8(p) **Women's Officer** - vacant role

10. Committee Meetings (ratify minutes)

10(a) Education Committee

Not received. – Verbal Update

Education Committee met on 8th November.

Have received positive feedback from students regarding wi-fi.

As already discussed, significant issues with the Art Shop but are working with the Dean of the Art School.

Some issues with food and are working with CH&Co to find resolutions to more affordable foods options on campus.

Issues with fountains already discussed.

Questions:

There were no questions.

No vote taken as no report submitted.

10(b) AU Committee

Received late.

Key Items:

Ongoing issues with car parking. Able to drop kit off but not park.

Still awaiting Jujitsu mats that have not yet been delivered.

Lack of heating in the Sports Dome for both staff, and students. Some officials refusing to come back until the issue has been resolved. Apparently this is an SU issue to resolve.

Website still not up and running. Membership sign ups are difficult.

Minibus – still waiting to hear if it can be used yet.

Been to have a look at the Towcester facilities – looks good for Freshfest and Varsity.

Tour – there have been some teething problems with people signing up because of the website.

Varsity has now been confirmed as taking place at Bedford in April 2019.

Questions:

There were no questions.

No vote taken as report submitted late.

10(c) **Societies Committee**

Key Items:

Received 3 main reports (all approved) from VP Union Development, PTO Societies and Student Councillors.

VP Union Development has been looking into at the purchase of a minibus and trying to assist with bookings for Avenue SU.

The PTO Socs Report was not submitted but a verbal report given. The Officer has been working on course based societies and investigating how and why they start up, why they are popular and increasing in number.

An update was received regarding First Love.

An introduction to using the Engine Shed was given and an explanation given on how the booking system works.

A new Student Councillor, Karolina Baran-Disney was elected as there was a vacancy to fulfil after the resignation of SD (Dr Who).

Questions:

There were no questions.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Minutes accepted.

10(d) **Volunteer and Social Enterprise Committee**

Two new student Councillors voted in as Secretary (Samantha Herandez) and Vice Chair (Hannah Jones).

New Volunteer Society ratified – United Amayi Society.

Further training required for Treasurers to instil confidence.

Website has caused big issues and there is a huge lack of engagement.

Questions:

There were no questions.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Minutes accepted.

11. Any Other Business

1. Proposed Bye Election Dates

By-Election Dates

- Announcement - 19th November (5 days min)
- Nominations open – 26 November (7 days min)
- Purdah period – 3rd Dec (7 days min)
- Voting day – 10 Dec

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Dates accepted.

2. Location of Student Council Meetings

It was suggested meetings take place alternating between the Engine Shed and the Morley Room in the Senate.

The Mature Students' Officer asked why the meeting could be moved permanently to the Morley Room.

It was then suggested to accept the first proposal with the proviso that this can be changed next meeting if necessary.

Votes For: 23 Votes Against: 0 Abstentions: 0 In Absentia: 2

Vote Result: Proposal accepted.

3. Recent Fireworks Incident

A question was raised as to why no statement had yet been issued by the university as all news had been received through the BBC. Councillors were informed that the university was currently preparing a statement for issue to all students. The President also informed Councillors of his intention to hold an open forum at the end of term for students and citizens to raise all issues.

4. Report Censures

The Mature Students' Officer asked if there were any censures to be handed for non-submission of report.

The Chair replied in the negative saying that last month was the warning and this month would be the first month for non-submissions to be counted.

The Mature Students' Officer suggested that Committees should collaborate on their reports and suggested collaboration be added to the Agenda for the next meeting.

Societies Committee said collaboration should be choice between Committees rather than a mandatory requirement.

There were no further comment and the meeting ended at 20h15.

Members in attendance overleaf:

MEMBERS ATTENDANCE:

Committee	Name	Initials	Role	Attendance
Executive	Raf Garcia-Krailing	RGK	President	Yes
Executive	Ryan Bradshaw	RB	VP Union Development.	Yes
Executive	Gemma Lovegrove	GL	VP Education	Yes
Executive	Shangyin Ji	SJ	VP Welfare	Yes
Executive	Jessica Burnside	JB	Societies Officer	Yes
Executive	Chris Watkins	CW	Entertainments Officer	Yes
Executive	Alex Lopez	AL	Sports Officer	<i>Absent</i>
Executive	James Morrell	JM	Disabled Students' Officer	Yes
Executive	Jonathan Vobe	JV	Mature Students' Officer	Yes
Executive	Imane Tiahi	IT	Internat. Students' Officer	<i>Absent</i>
Executive	Amanda Ash	AAs	Changemaker Officer	<i>Absent</i>
Executive	Jack Hill	JH	LGBTQ Students' Officer	Yes
Education	Komal Salah Ud Din	KS	Business and Law	Yes
Education	Sadie Wood	SW	Health and Society	Yes
Education	Rhianna Hodgkins	RH	Education and Hum.	<i>Apologies</i>
Education	Sam Dorywala	SD	Education and Hum.	Yes
Education	Louise Dowson	LD	Education and Hum.	Yes
Education	Amber Rawlins	AR	FAST	Yes
Education	Sam Arnold	SA	FAST	Yes
Education	Ben Gibson	BG	FAST	<i>Absent</i>
Non Portf.	Zoe Pape (Chair)	ZP	Non Portfolio Rep	Yes
Non Portf.	Ade Adebowale	AA	Non Portfolio Rep	<i>Absent</i>
Societies	Ahmed O. Basil	AOB	Societies Rep	Yes
Societies	Taryn Astle	TEA	Societies Rep	<i>Apologies</i>
Societies	Deniz Jordan Bal	DJB	Societies Rep	<i>Absent</i>
Societies	Fergal D Clancy	FDC	Societies Rep	Yes
Societies	Karolina Baran	KB	Societies Rep	Yes
AU	Sebastien Antaki	SA	AU Rep	<i>Absent</i>
AU	Katy Baker	KB	AU Rep	Yes
AU	Tom Weaver	TW	AU Rep	Yes
AU	Kate Parsons	KP	AU Rep	Yes
AU	Natasha Weasley (Dep Chair)	NW	AU Rep	Yes
AU	Scott Hinsley	SH	AU Rep	<i>Absent</i>
AU	Kieran Malkin	KM	AU Rep	Yes
Volunteering	Sarah Crooks	SC	Vol. and Soc Ent. Rep	Yes